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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   
 
SUP Brethren, 
 
Will I see you at the National Convention in St George?  It will be a fun time for all.  
I know the two speakers, Doug Alder and Hyrum Smith, personally.  They will be 
great!   
 
As for the tours, as many times as I have been to Southern Utah with both of my 
parent’s families, who are from there, there are many places I haven’t seen and I am excited to visit.  
 
The Leadership meeting on Thursday afternoon is for all SUP members.  We would like to have someone 
from every Chapter.  We have also planned some wonderful activities for the ladies at the same time.  If 
you SUP members can’t attend all the convention, please try to join us Thursday.  It’s free.  We will be 
discussing some very important new programs, ideas and changes. 
 
An update on our new Chapters:  Dixie Encampment and Bear River are up and going.  Sanpete County 
had two meetings.  Their next charter meeting is on Oct. 27th.  Pocatello has had two meetings also.  Their 
next charter meeting is on Oct. 15th.  Stansbury Park has had one meeting.  Their next meeting is on Oct. 
29th. 
 
Upcoming Chapters we are working on:  Glendora, CA Chapter; Enoch, UT Chapter; and the Smithfield, 
UT Chapter.  As always, any name of friends or family that you think might be interested in joining SUP, 
especially in these areas, please call National at 801-484-4441. 
 
Keep up the Good Work!  Thanks for all you do, 
 
Dil Strasser 
2010 SUP National President 
thesassers@hotmail.com 

 
NATIONAL NEWS 
Send national news to: rogerflick@comcast.net 
 
Don't forget, the St. George convention in 
October.  Registration forms can be found on 
pages 11 and 12, and on our web site at 
sonsofutahpioneers.org.  Look for the 
information on the President Elect nominations 
so you can vote at the convention. 
 

Chapter Presidents will be receiving their 
delegate notes of instruction for the convention. 

The Conquerors of the West book sets are 
now available to order.  Please call Andrea at 
HQ for more details (801-484-4441 or 1-866-
724-1847)! 
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YEARLY SYMPOSIUM A GRAND 
SUCCESS  
A most outstanding yearly SUP Symposium was 
greatly enjoyed Saturday, Sept. 18, by folks 
coming from as far away as 600 and 800 miles to 
attend, and exclaiming that it was even better 
than expected.  The thyme of the symposium 
was, “The Doctrine of Pioneering--Adam into 
the Millennium--Gospel Pioneering--Always 
to the Covenant (Temple)”.  The theme was 
presented in fulfillment of the commandment, 
“Know ye that ye must come to a knowledge of 
your fathers?” (Mormon. 7:5)   Presenters at the 
symposium illustrated how pioneering was unto 
the temple. 
 
Dr. Wilfred Griggs 
(right), a noted BYU 
Egyptian 
archaeologist, 
illustrated with slides 
how even the Egyptian 
pyramids were used as 
a type of temple.  He 
also illustrated how 
pyramids were not 

used as burial tombs, but instead served as empty 
tombs depicting the resurrection as a prototype 
of the Savior’s empty tomb.  His topic was 
“Pioneering to the Covenant--Joseph Smith, 
Pyramids, & Temples.”  He emphasized how 
Joseph Smith’s explanations of the Abrahamic 
Egyptian facsimile were reliable, authentic, 
authoritative and beyond the scholarship of his 
day, and even our day, in contrast to the would-
be critics who rely on the ever changing theories 
of man. 
 
Dr. Ray Huntington 
(right), BYU professor of 
Ancient Scripture, 
depicted The Exodus as a 
“Pioneering Prototype 
of Things to Come 
(Duet. 4:20)- Coming 
unto the Covenant, the 
Temple.”  He 
demonstrated how from 
Adam down through history the exodus or 
pioneering served as a sacred journey by which 
God’s children sought to commit themselves to 
Him. 
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Elder V. Dallas 
Merrell (right), of the 
Seventy Emeritus, 
gave a heartwarming 
presentation on his 
experiences in 
“Pioneering 
Friendships at the 
Vatican.”  He gave “a 
glimpse of a modern 
day strategy for friendshiping that eventually led 
us on a trailblazing trek to Rome.”  He 
concluded with, “We have opportunities in each 
of our lives, whether the scope of our reach is 
local, cosmopolitan, or throughout this good 
earth, to participate in some small way or in a 
significant way, to witness or contribute to the 
unfolding of the Lord’s work. 
 

Dr. Michael Ballam 
(left), unable to 
present due to 
unexpected 
preparations in New 
York for an 
international music 
competition in Rome 
later, provided a 
DVD for Dr. Larry 
La Mar Adams to 

adapt to the topic of, “Music: Pioneering 
through the Ages; Songs of the Redeemed” 

(Mosiah. 15:29-31).  Concepts presented 
included: 1) music is the language of the Gods 
provided through the light of Christ to those who 
seek, 2) the adversary also uses the power of 
music through his forces to rule his world, 3) 
music was used in pioneering from the beginning 
of time, 4) music serves both in the covenant 
ordinances to help bring us to the Savior, and as 
an ordinance in itself through the Song of the 
Redeemed and shouting praises to the Holy one 
of Israel. It is used in the very most important 
occasions, as when the choirs, angles of Heaven, 
sang at the birth of the Savior, and at His 
triumphal entry into Jerusalem. 
 

Elder Melvin J. 
Ballard (left) gave a 
wonderful keynote 
address on 
“Pioneering from 
Adam to the 
Restoration,” at the 
lovely evening 
banquet.  He said, "Of 
course, the greatest 
pioneer of all is the 
Savior…No footsteps 
in time or eternity 

have required such perfect faith as did the 
footsteps of the Savior. His great Atonement is 
beyond expression the most remarkable footstep 
of faith. You all know he was the greatest 
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pioneer that has ever lived."  Elder Ballard 
added, "But even though the wilderness we've 
been given to conquer is decidedly different from 
the rough and rocky trail to Utah and the barren 
landscape that our pioneer forebears encountered 
in 1847, it is no less challenging and trying for 
us than it was for them," He stated. "And it is 
certainly no less important for us to keep our 
eyes on the prophet, our shoulders to the wheel, 
and our feet firmly planted on the trail of 
faithfulness.”  Elder Ballard said that our pioneer 
task is to build on the faith of our fathers through 
constant scripture study, pray, obey and repent.  
He declared, “Ahead of us will be the faith to 
defend religious liberty here in America.  We 
must build relationships with those who love 
God and believe that religion has every right to 
speak out in the public square in behalf of people 
of faith who choose to worship God according to 
the dictates of their own conscience. This will 
require faith in the footsteps of the Latter-day 
Saints." 
 

 
 
 
NEW ANNUAL MEMBERS 
 
First Capital Chapter 
 Joe Ashman 
 
Morgan Chapter 
 Chad A. Green 
 
Ogden Pioneer Chapter 
 Reed Richards 
 Raymond G. VanderDoes 
 

Pioneer Heritage Chapter 
 Lloyd Peter Willardson 
 
CHAPTER ETERNAL 
 
Life Members 
Carmon Slaugh, # 1087,  

Pioneer Heritage Chapter, 07/10/10 
 
 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
• October 21-23   National Convention in St. 

George 
• November 11   Veterans Day Program at 

HQ Building.  Look for upcoming details. 
• December 14    National Executive Board 

Christmas Dinner Program at HQ 
Building.  Details forthcoming. 

 
 
CHAPTER NEWS 
By Louis Pickett:   louwill@utahbroadband.com 
 
CEDAR CITY (Cedar City, Utah) Leon 
Matheson, as project director, and several 
members of the chapter spent considerable time 
and effort to obtain property and build a 
monument which is located on Hornet Hill and 
which honors Captain Maurice Francis 
Graham, a pilot, patriot and pioneer. The 
chapter took a trek to the site and participated in 
the unveiling of the monument on Saturday, 
September 18, 2010.  The thirty two individuals 
who participated caravanned twenty five miles 
across the Kolob Scenic Highway to Hornet 
Hill.  The first portion of the unveiling was by 
Van Bushnell, chapter president.  The second 
portion was unveiled by Tina Hahn, the Cedar 
City Post Master.  The remaining of the 
unveiling was by Evadeen Cox Milne, the last 
living person known who had visited the site at 
the time of the incident.  Prior to the start of the 
trek a narrative of the history behind the 
monument was given by Leon.  A question and 
answer period was spent following the unveiling.  
(See the story on the monument following the 
chapter reports) 
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CENTERVILLE (Centerville, Utah) A very 
successful dinner meeting was held in September 
with over 120 in attendance. Rebecca Burnham 
(shown below with her father on her left and 
Paul Boss, the chapter Scholarship Chairman, on 
her right)   spoke and thanked all those who 

contributed to the scholarship fund. She was the 
Viewmont High School scholarship winner. 
She shared some tender moments about her 
mother’s passing and the strength of her father 
and family as they carry on. Her father, Dave 
Burnham, accompanied her at the meeting. She 
is now enrolled at Weber State University. The 

Utah Old Time Fiddlers (above) provided fun 
entertainment for the remainder of the program. 
 
COTTON MISSION (St. George, Utah) As is 
tradition, the chapter held the August meeting at 
the Terry’s Twin Springs Ranch. As the crowd 
gathered they were entertained by cowboy songs 
performed by Thad Stewart. Following the 
Dutch oven dinner they heard from Gail and 
Hyrum Smith. The Smiths had just spent five 
weeks as volunteers at Nauvoo helping with the 

pageant. Gail recounted the history of the 
pageant which covers the period from 1839 to 
1846.She said the pageant was inspired by 
President Hinckley. She spoke of the logistics. 
Since each week a different set of performers are 
used there is need for a great deal of costume 
alterations which requires a large group of 
seamstresses. Hyrum turned the time over to a 
guest he had brought. His name was Jacob 
Dayan (below) who is the Israeli Consulate 

General for seven western states. He talked 
about the history of modern Israel and the 
relationship between Israel and the United States. 
He reported some statistics that show how his 
small country leads the world in new patents and 
new businesses started. The evening concluded 
with John Garner singing some popular songs 
from the 50’s and 60’s. His accompanist was Pal 
Eckman 
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HOLLADAY (Holladay, Utah) The guest 
speaker for the September chapter dinner 
meeting was Dean Jessee, who in his career was 
a respected archivist, editor and historian. He 
was also an authority on early Mormon 
handwriting. He was assigned by Leonard 
Arrington to locate, collect and transcribe all of 
Joseph Smith, Jr.’s writings. In 1984 he 
published most of Joseph Smith’s own writings 
and many of his dictations, in The Personal 
Writing of Joseph Smith. Brother Jessee’s 
efforts eventually led to the joint effort by BYU 
and the LDS church called the Joseph Smith 
Papers Project where he serves as a general 
editor for the project.  Brother Jessee stressed the 
importance of accurate and detailed history and 
referenced the written histories of our founding 
fathers. He answered questions about the Joseph 
Smith Papers. 
 
HURRICANE VALLEY (Hurricane, Utah) In 
August the chapter honored Roland Hall as a 

 “Modern-Day Pioneer” (above).  Roland grew 
up in Hurricane. As a child he experienced many 
of the deprivations the pioneers went through.   
He graduated from the local high school and 
served in the military. He worked as a heavy 
equipment operator using front end loaders, 
power shovels, etc. With that skill he worked 
tirelessly as “foreman” on the “Look-out Point 
Monument”. He has been a loyal, dedicated, 
hard working and dependable husband, father 
and friend. He was honored for all he has done to 
bless the lives he has touched. At the dinner 

meeting where the award was presented two of 
his grandchildren performed a piano and violin 
solo. 
 
JORDAN RIVER TEMPLE (Southwest Salt 
Lake Valley) The chapter was pleased to have 
Clive Romney (below) speak and perform at 

their September meeting. His subject was “Don’t 
let them be Forgotten”.  He informed the group 
about the Utah Pioneer Heritage Arts 
Foundation and its purpose to preserve Utah 
Pioneer arts. His program for the chapter 
included a couple of songs which he had written, 
one about his grandparents. Prior to writing that 
song he did considerable research to know who 
they were and how they lived. He suggests that 
we all need to research and get to know our fore 
bearers better. He recited a story about the last 
wagon down the Hole in the Rock. Mr. Romney 
also demonstrated some games that Pioneer 
children played. 
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LITTLE SALT LAKE  (Parowan, Utah) 
The Five Mile Picnic area (below) was the site 

for the August meeting of the chapter. Funds for 
the main course of the meal came from the 
chapter and then other items came by 
assignment. Following the delightful meal the 
group was entertained with patriotic songs 
performed by Jay Wilken. The weather was 
perfect and the view of Vermillion Castle 
(below) was enjoyed as the sun set.  

 
MILLS (Southeast Salt Lake City) The chapter 
met at the Canyon Rim Park where they 
enjoyed dinner and heard four of their members 
give short sketches of their pioneer ancestors. 
Darrell Knight reported on Jesse Knight who 
was inspired to develop the “Humbug Mine” 
which brought him great wealth. He used his 
wealth as a stewardship to keep men working 
during a recession and he saved the credit of the 
church and some of the leaders through his 
donations. He was one of the “fathers” of the 
Brigham Young Universtiy. 
Steve Haslam told of his ancestor John S. 
Haslam who was born in England in 1821. He 

worked as a deck hand on a ship that sailed to 
America. He became acquainted with Orson 

Hyde and was urged to go to Nauvoo 
and join the church. He became a 
blacksmith and operated one of the 
cannons used to defend Nauvoo against 
the mobs in 1846. 
Frank Madsen reported on John 
Lothrup who was a pastor in the 
Church of England and who rebelled 
against the church due to restrictive 
practices. He arrived in Massachusetts 
in 1634.From his descendants came 
many of the prominent Smith family 
who were leaders in the Church. Frank 

told of another ancestor, Rev. Frances 
Marbury, who also rebelled against the Church 
of England, came to America and had a 
daughter, Anne Marbury (Hutchinson) who was 
considered the most “Intelligent woman in 
America.” She and 12 of her 13 children were 
“tomahawked“by Indians. The remaining child 
survived and became Frank’s ancestor. 
David Wirthlin told of his ancestor, Leopold 
Wirthlin, who was born in Switzerland, joined 
the church and came to America. He traveled by 
wagon to Utah and settled in the Payson area. He 
was called back to his homeland as a missionary. 
His wife supported him by sewing gunny sacks 
at 10 cents per 100. When he returned home 
from his mission he contracted TB which was 
the cause of his death. His son was Joseph 
Wirthlin, a close friend of Jesse Knight. He 
invested in mining with Jesse and retired at age 
45 because of the earnings from his mining 
ventures.- 
 
MOUNT NEBO (Payson, Utah) In July John 
Francis (below) spoke to the chapter about 

edible plants. The 
setting was natural 
since they were 
enjoying a pot luck 
dinner at the 
Blackhawk 
campground. The 
August meeting was 
held at Ted 
Murdock’s home in 
Santaquin. Ted’s 
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wife, Cynthia, 
(left) gave an 
informative report 
on the Mormon 
Colonies in 
Mexico. She lived 
in the Colonies for 
some years and 
has visited the area 
several times since 
leaving there.  

 
SETTLEMENT 
CANYON 
(Tooele, Utah) 
Dee Jay Bawden 
(below) presented 
the program for 
the chapter in 
September. He 
told some of the 
history of his life 
and about some 
of the sculptures 
he has produced. 
He was born in 
Salt Lake City 
and grew up 
during the fifties 
and sixties. He 
described his 
early years and 
said that he 
always had a 
desire to become 
an artist. He was 
encouraged by his high school teachers to 
develop his talent in sculpting. He was 
introduced to noted artist Ed Fraughton and 
studied under him while attending the University 
of Utah. He sold several pieces of his art while in 
high school. His desire was always to work full 
time with his art but it was necessary to work at 
other employment at first to support himself and 
his family. Prior to his 30th birthday he was 
inspired to quit his job and follow his interest. 
From then on he was able to obtain enough work 
to meet his needs with his art work. Throughout 
his message his testimony of the gospel was 
evident. Dee has produced several sculptures for 

the church (left 
and right). He told 
how he came to 
sculpt the bust of 
the Prophet 
Joseph Smith. He 
was able to get a 
copy of the death 
masks of Joseph 
and Hyrum and 
from them he was 
able to sculpt a 
bust that is 
considered to be 
the most accurate 
in depicting the 
Prophet (below). 
 

  
 
He is the artist who sculpted “Eyes Westward” 
which is placed in Nauvoo and at the “This is 
the Place Heritage Park”. 
 
TAYLORSVILLE – BENNION (Taylorsville, 
Utah) The most recent trek taken by the chapter 
was on September 11th and included a tour of the 
Hutchinson Museum located in Lehi. The 
group spent an enjoyable two hour visit at the 
museum and then finished the trek with a 
delicious meal at Porter’s Restaurant. They had 
met in Taylorsville and used carpooling as  
their means of transportation.  
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Hornet Hill Monument 
Captain Maurice Francis Graham 

Pilot,   Patriot,   Pioneer 
The disappearance of a Western Air Services Boeing 95 
mail plane during an intense snow storm thrust Cedar 
City, Utah, into the sharp focus of world attention. It 
was not because such accidents were uncommon, for 
air crashes were quite common in early aviation. But 
the pilot of this airplane was a very uncommon 
person—internationally renowned for his courage and 
flying ability. 
 
Captain Maurice (Maury) Francis Graham was a hero 
of WWI, credited with saving the lives hundreds of 
American servicemen of the Lost Battalion when their 
unit was overrun by German ground forces in a dense 

fog.  He was a recipient of both the Distinguished Flying Cross (DFC) and the French Legion of Honor (LOH), and 
Maury was considered by many to be the world’s foremost weather‐capable pilot.  He pioneered a viable airmail 
route from Los Angeles to Salt Lake City for Western Air Services, of which he was also a co‐founder; he was at 
home in the air and on the mail route. 
 
Maury Graham departed from Los Angeles on January 10, 1930 with a scheduled refueling stop at Las Vegas, NV.  
Finding he was pacing a fast‐moving snow storm Maury elected to continue ahead of the storm to deliver the mail 
on time.  Smoke pots and flares were lighted and waiting at Cedar City but his intended landing was thwarted by 
heavy snow.  Maury was last reported over the Cedar City airport flying to the northwest.  He was never heard 
from again. 
 
The search for Maury eventually involved resources of the US Postal Service, air lines, Iron County residents and 
the entire Army Air Corps, the largest and longest aerial search in history, all to no avail.  It was not until late 
spring that the mail plane was eventually discovered by Parowan residents Elburn Orton and Ward Mortensen, 2 
miles east of Hornet Hill on Kanarra Mountain.  
 
In an extraordinary feat of airmanship Maury Graham had managed to land safely in the dark of night, in a 
howling snow storm, on top of a 9,500 ft mountain, in the dead of winter, and with no beacon or visual reference 
to guide him!  Maury had only a turn & bank indicator, airspeed indicator, altimeter and a compass in the 
airplane; no radio, no attitude gyro and no means of communication.  
 
The mail bin was found to be sealed and there was fuel in the wing tanks, the engine and airframe were both 
intact and returned to service. Messages left for rescuers indicated Maury was proceeding eastward.  Some 500 
Iron County residents searched for weeks for the missing mail pilot, with ample rewards to encourage them in 
their quest. His remains were eventually discovered in late July by his friends and wingmen in Spanish Hollow, 
Crystal Creek Canyon.  The securities mail bag was in his arms.  Maury Graham’s last log entry was, “January 11, 
1930. Arrived 2:35 AM. No destination”. 
 
Maury Graham: “PILOT”, “PATRIOT”, “PIONEER”, had given his life to see the mail go through. 
 

Sons of Utah Pioneers, Cedar City Chapter  September 18, 2010 
Site donation by Spencer Jones    Monument donated by Alva Matheson 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“Faith in Every Footstep” Grave Markers 
 
In 1997, a Church committee created a marker to be attached to the graves of Pioneers who arrived in the 
valley prior to the coming of the railroad.  These were sold to anyone who wanted to attach one to the 
grave of his or her ancestor, in commemoration of the sesquicentennial of the arrival of the Pioneers in 
1847. 
 
For some time the markers have not been available, and we (the 
SUP) have had frequent requests as to how to get them.  The 
National office of the SUP has made arrangements to have a 
number of them manufactured and are making them available to 
members or others who wish honor their ancestors by attaching 
one to his or her grave marker.   
 
The markers are 2 ½ inches by 3 ½ inches of very durable metal.  
Those who attached them in 1997 say they have not deteriorated  
from weather.   
 
The prices are as follows and includes the means of attaching them  
to a grave marker: 
 
In quantities of 1 to 5, the cost is $15.00 each, plus shipping  
(if needed).  6 or more would be $12.00 each, plus shipping   
 
Order blank is below to reserve yours.    Actual size > 
 
                                                          
 

Order Blank for “Faith in Every Footstep” Grave Markers 
 
Name_____________________________________________________________ 
 
Address __________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone number _____________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail (optional) ___________________________________________________ 
 
Quantity ordered ___________________________________________________ 
 
Need shipping?   Yes      No   (circle one)         (shipping cost estimated to be $2.50 each) 
 
Amount Paid $ _____________ Cash, check or credit card (or debit)  (Circle one)                                            
Include credit card information below. 
 
Card Company and number _________________________________________  
 
Expiration ______________________ 
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October 2010 Trail Marker 13 

Medallions 
                                                 As of 26 April 2010  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

  
 

 

Shipping Cost** 
Design Year Metal Cost 

Each Qty 
Total 
Med. 
Cost 

1-3 
Med. 

4-6 
Med. 

Shipping 
Cost Total Cost 

Gold $40   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 
Silver, Gold 
Rider and 

Horse 
$45   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver $35   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Pony Express 2010 

Bronze $5   $ $2.25 $2.75    
Gold $30   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver, Gold 
Spike 

$40   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver $27   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 
Golden Spike 2009 

Bronze $4 $ $2.25 $2.75 $
Gold $30   $ $17.00 $18.00   $ 
Silver $20   $ $17.00 $18.00   $ Headquarters 2008 
Bronze $3   $ $2.25 $2.75   $ 

Display Case     $5   $       $ 
Headquarters 
Set* 

    $50   $ Qty of 1 $20.00   $ 

Gold Spike 
Set* 

    $100   $ Qty of 1 $20.00   $ 

Pony Express 
Set* 

    $110   $ Qty of 1     $  

Necklace Ring $15 $ Qty of 1 $
  TOTAL $ 

*Sets or multiple sets come in a display holder.       
** Call 801-484-4441 for shipping costs for other quantities. 
 

Payment 

 Check #   Amount  $  Cash $   

          

    Discover Card           MasterCard           Visa    Billing Zip Code ___________ 
          
Card Number: ____________   ____________  ____________  ____________  Exp ______/_______ 
          

3 digit Security Code _______ [on back of card] 
 

Name on Card: _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City State Zip: _______________________________________  _________ ____________________ 
 
Telephone: (__________)  ____________-____________________________ [If we have questions] 
 

Shipping Information (If Different): 
 

Name______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City State Zip: ____________________________________________  _______  _________________ 
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NEW – Medallion Necklace 
Rings  We now have necklace 
rings available for $15.  They 
fit any of our medallions.  You 
just add a chain and it makes a 
necklace.  Use the order form 
above to order yours. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

For Sale or Donations 
 

Woman’s attire from the 
Mountain Jubilee Choir 

 
Located at National Headquarters. 

Please call 
Pati Bohman – Choir President @801-540-7669 
Or Andrea Flandro @ National – 801-484-4441 
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